Hot Line Number 53 - 28 June 2018

The Annual General Meeting

The AGM was held on Sunday 24th June – a very pleasing turnout of members with 78 in attendance and 34 apologies. The Minutes are on the Burnside website, and also on Match Room notice boards.

The conditions of play for the Men's and Women's Fours was the main discussion topic and after airing of the various views the end result is that they will revert back to Skip selected fours with at least one Development player (1 - 8 years) in each team.

The appointment of Russell Cockroft and Murray Harper to our list of Life members was confirmed with total support of the attendees – well deserved guys.

Non-Executive Appointments

At the Executive meeting held on Monday 25th June the Non-executive positions as listed below were confirmed. This information will go in our Programme Book in due course.

Match Committee: Hamish Wilson & Penny Pat

Selection Committee: Mike Small, Cameron Wood, Neil Cornelius,

Kevin Rowe

Beryl Murphy, Kirsten Rowe, Tessa

Hocking

Vacancies

There are some gaps in our list of responsibilities that need to be filled. **Club Captain/s -** We are looking for persons interested in taking on the role of Club Captain (One man and one woman). There is a Job Description attached that offers some ideas on the type of role this is, and it does not necessarily involve speaking in front of big crowds or using a microphone.

The Club Captain/s role is to enhance the fellowship, culture and smooth running of the club by providing the 'people linkage' between club members and the executive. Be the approachable friendly face of the club. Is this you? Please let us know if you are interested.

Buddy - We would like someone to take on the role of supporting new members, to arrange linking each new bowler with a compatible 'Buddy'. For a new member, having someone available for advice and support is very important. The sharing of knowledge and experience can be a good thing for everyone. Last season we had about 25 new members, so if we had someone who could look after the men and another person to look after the women new members, that wouldn't seem to be a huge job.

Club Executive & Liaison responsibilities 2018/2019

A list of all responsibilities is attached.

Office Key

The Office Key that is normally located in the Men's locker room has gone walkabout. Can members check their pockets etc in the event that you have inadvertently taken it "for a ride'. Please let Brenda know if it is located.









Your local Gaming Trust committed to 100% local funding















Bowls New Zealand Tower Club of the Year 2017 Canterbury Bowls Club of the Year 2017 Canterbury Sports Club of the Year 2016

Bar Roster

Friday 29 June Chris Iggo Saturday 30 June Kevin Gore

Monday 2 July Early Vincent Chia

Rotary None this week (Don Lyall)

Whitebait

Still some Whitebait available. Only \$16 per 250 grams. Available at the Bar.

Subscription invoices

The AGM resolved that subscriptions will be as at 2017/2018 and invoices will be sent out early in July, mostly by email but by NZ Post for those without email.

From the Editor's Desk

"Don't take criticism personally; take from it what's useful. Apply it and move on to something better." Catherine Tate - an English comedian, actress, and writer

Note: The Editor will be sunning himself in Colorado next week and will not have time for Hot Line publication. The next scheduled edition will be produced on Thursday 12 July.